[bookmark: _GoBack]Privacy Act Disclosure Notice
Thank you for visiting our Web site. Postsecondary institutions use the IPM system to apply or designation as an eligible institution, initial participation, recertification, reinstatement, change in ownership, or to update a current approval.  Updates include changes such as, but not limited to, name or address change, new location or program, increased level of offering, change of officials, or mailing address for publications. This includes information about the school’s name, address, locations, programs, officials, authorizing agencies, owners and servicers. We only collect information that we need to determine if the institution is eligible, and if applicable, certified to participate in the Title IV, HEA programs.   The information that is being requested is mandated by the Higher Education Act and Title 31 as amended by Section 31001 of Public Law 104-134 of the Debt Collection Improvement Act of 1996. Section 498A(a)(3) of the HEA requires the Secretary to establish a central database of information on institutional accreditation, eligibility, and certification that include all information available to the Department. Section 498A(c) instructs the Secretary to make this information available to all institutions of higher education, guaranty agencies, states, and other organizations participating in the programs authorized under Title IV of the HEA. 
No cookies or other tracking technology are used on the website. 
If you decide to send us an electronic mail message (e-mail), the message will usually contain our return e-mail address.  If you include personally identify information in your e-mail because you want us to address issues specific to your situation, we may use that information in responding to your request.  This information is not maintained in a privacy act system of records. Also e-mail is not necessarily secure against interception.  Please send only information necessary to help us process your application.
If you chose not to submit an Application for Approval to Participate in Federal Student Financial Aid Programs, the institution cannot be determined to be eligible or continued to be eligible for the Title IV FSA programs.
Please contact us at U. S. Department of Education, Federal Student Aid, 830 First Street, NE, Washington, DC 20002-5402, or call 1-855 372-4322, to ask any questions regarding our Privacy Policy and our Privacy Statement.

